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Typically, when one joins a support group, he or 
she might expect to share similar experiences 

with others, to find solutions to problems from 
others, to be able to listen and learn from speakers on 
related topics, perhaps even to occasionally meet at 
a restaurant with others from the group for lunch or 
dinner. The Southeast Michigan Post-Polio Support 
Group (SEMiPPSG) has indeed been providing all 
those benefits to its members for nearly 30 years. 
In addition to what is usually expected, we have 
also found a way to add yet a new dimension to the 
support group.

A common remark from polio survivors at group 
meetings is that they feel their doctors or medical 
service providers having little or no knowledge of 
polio or post-polio issues. Knowing this, several 
individuals who were both leaders of the support 
group as well as board 
members of the Michigan 
Polio Network (MPN), the 
Michigan statewide network 
of polio survivors, were 
determined to find a way to 
use its resources to address 
this problem. Bonnie Levitan, 
who also sits on the PHI 
board, and I took the lead on 
this effort. We reached out to 
the Oakland University William Beaumont School 
of Medicine (OUWB), a partnership between one of 
Michigan’s top universities (Oakland University) and 
the state’s largest health system (Beaumont Health). 

We contacted the dean’s office and scheduled an 
appointment to discuss what we viewed as an 
opportunity to raise awareness of polio survivors’ 
issues among their medical students and perhaps 
even the teaching staff.

OUWB was founded upon the principal of providing 
a unique teaching experience to its medical students, 
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which includes such values as kindness, awareness 
and consideration of the human experience, as 
opposed to simply viewing the patient as a bundle 
of facts. A committee of very highly placed school 
administrators and professors scheduled a meeting 
with us to listen to our presentation. It was an 
impressive group who responded positively to what 
was said and indicated that they were receptive to 
adding issues surrounding polio to their program. 
As a result of this meeting, MPN was soon named 
a “Community Partner” in their COMPASS 
community engagement mentor program.

Following that initial meeting, we were put in 
touch with a first-year medical student who asked if 
MPN would participate in her three-year Capstone 
Research Project. MPN agreed and soon after 
mailed questionnaires to 700 polio survivors from 
our membership list. The four-page questionnaire 
was entitled, “An Assessment of (Michigan) Polio 
Survivors to Identify Longterm Sequelae of Polio: 
Educational Tool for Medical Students.” 

This turned out to be a highly successful venture 
between MPN and the student, with well over 
50% of those polio survivors responding. The final 
results highlighting the lifelong experiences of this 
large group of polio survivors were summarized 
and shared with the student’s classmates and made 
available to all future incoming students.

MPN was also invited to speak at an OUWB 
scheduled “Lunch ’n’ Learn,” an educational 
seminar at which lunch is provided to students 
while they listen to speakers discuss medical 
topics. The focus of this particular Lunch ’n’ Learn 
was “Caring for Unique Populations: The Case of 
Polio,” hosted by the school’s chief of neurology. 
Bonnie and I were also invited to speak to the large 
auditorium full of students, staff and faculty, and 
answer their questions about polio and living with 
the after-effects.
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When the class was dismissed, a small 
group gathered with even more questions. 
Among them was Dr. Tracey Taylor, 
Associate Professor of Microbiology in 
the Department of Foundational Medical 
Studies and current Assistant Dean 
for Diversity and Inclusion. She was 
interested in learning more about the 
post-polio support group, so we invited 
her to attend several SEMiPPSG meetings 
and speak with the group. Since then, 
an ongoing relationship with Dr. Taylor 
has developed, resulting in involvement 
in a second student’s Capstone Research 
Project, currently in its final stages.

During her first and second year of 
school, the medical student with whom 
SEMiPPSG is currently involved, Marlin 
Amy Halder, interviewed a number of 
volunteers from the support group—some 
in focus groups and some individually—
to gather facts and information for 
her project, “Post-Polio Syndrome 
and Polio Survivor Biographies.” Amy 
was mentored by Dr. Taylor, and her 
research team included another medical 
student peer, Lucas Nelson, as well as 
a qualitative research expert, Dr. Tracy 
Wunderlich. 

Amy, now a third-year medical student, 
has been working with the research 
team to identify common trends and 
experiences derived from living with the 

effects of having been infected with polio 
early in life. Nearing the conclusion of 
her efforts, Amy created a poster which 
summarized the methodology and the 
results of her research and submitted it as 
part of the 10th Annual William Davidson 
Medical Education Week conference. Her 
poster (pg. 3) was awarded first place as 
the 2021 Poster Winner in the Education 
Research Category and displayed at the 
school for all to view.

Following Amy’s final submission of 
the findings of her research, Drs. Taylor 
and Wunderlich plan to explore the 
possibilities of combining the results of 
the two post-polio studies with which 
SEMiPPSG has been involved to date 
with the intention of submitting for 
publication so that others can also benefit 
from the work.

In the meantime, we are discussing 
with Dr. Taylor a potential third post-
polio project with another incoming 
medical student. And the members of the 
group are anxious to again share their 
experiences to further increase awareness 
of polio and post-polio syndrome among 
the staff and medical students of OUWB 
and beyond. n
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